SPECIAL TEMPORARY SUB FUND ELIGIBILITY PROVISION FOR EMPLOYEES FURLOUGHED FOR REASONS RELATED TO COVID-19
To All SUB Fund Participants:

The IBEW Local 701 Supplemental Unemployment Benefit Fund (SUB Fund) has adopted a special temporary eligibility provision for employees furloughed for reasons related to COVID-19 which is effective for the period from March 1, 2020 until June 30, 2020.

During this period you will be eligible for SUB Fund benefits if you had been referred to an Employer and then furloughed by that same Employer for a reason related to COVID-19.  In order to receive benefits you will need to demonstrate that you are eligible for Welfare Fund benefits, that you are unemployed as demonstrated by your receipt of state unemployment benefits  and that you are receiving neither Welfare Fund disability benefits nor workers compensation benefits.  You will not be required to register on the out or work book or  bid upon available jobs, as would ordinarily be required.  This provision will expire June 30, 2020, unless its terms are continued by action of the Board of Trustees.
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